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May 9, 2018
Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, May 9, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 

Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer
Bryan Michael, Road Foreman




Paul Bametzreider, Solicitor    



Steve Sherk, Township Engineer



Seventeen (17) Citizens  
FORT INDIANTOWN GAP – DAVID WEISNICHT 


Mr. Weisnicht reported that as of May 8th more than 90,000 troops have trained at the Gap and it’s the busiest National Guard training facility in the United States.  Live Fire shooting is scheduled for May 3 to May 6th, Artillery Training is scheduled for May 18th to May 20th and Demo Training is scheduled for May 12 & May 13th, noting that the facility at Ft. Indiantown Gap is the only live fire training installation in Pennsylvania.  He said it’s the end of the control burn season and the State Game Commission burned 975 acres off Gold Mine Road today which is all done to prevent fires.  
PIPELINE


Allen Berenbrok, who is the Permitting Lead Agent of Universal Field Services for Williams Pipeline stated that he appreciates being issued the open cut road crossing permits.  Andrew Duncan, Pipeline Superintendent said that it will be a tough challenge to keep the road open and would like to be able to close Bordnersville Road and the two parts of Ft. Swatara Road for 8 to 9 hours in order to complete their work.  Steve Sherk, Township Engineer asked for a detailed detour plan which Mr. Berenbrok provided at the meeting.  A discussion was held regarding the work schedule and the Board asked if they could possibly do the work on Bordnersville Road on a weekend rather than during the week to avoid complications with school busses, and Mr. Duncan of the Pipeline agreed.  They also said they will coordinate their work schedule with the schools and EMA.  Steve Sherk recommended they put signs up ahead of time to notify the residents and people traveling on the roads of the upcoming road closures.  Steve Sherk said he will review the detailed detour plan.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the detours as presented pending review from the Township Engineer and the Solicitor.  All approved.  
EXECUTIVE SESSIONS


Dennis Firestone stated that executive sessions were held for personnel reasons on April 3rd and April 4th and the Board decided to hire Brent McFeaters as the Township Manager.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

APPROVE THE MINUTES


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the April meeting minutes.  All approved.   

 FINANCIAL REPORT


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the financial report.  All approved.

NORTHERN LEBANON FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (NFLES)


Dennis Firestone stated that the reports from the NLFES are available with the meeting handouts.  
PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT

Liz Krause reported that on May 2nd the Planning Commission reviewed and discussed the Petition for Rezoning 196 Bordnersville Road from Agricultural Zoning to Industrial Zoning.  Krause noted that David Yavoich, Chairman requested a motion to recommend the Board rezone the property, but no motion was made, and the discussion died, which indicated no support from the Planning Commission members.  

ZONING OFFICER REPORT

 Zoning Officer, Liz Krause, reported that five (5) permits were issued totaling $6,011.00 and $1,750.00 was received in Reimbursement Fees.  Krause also reported that the Zoning Hearing Board met on Monday April 23rd to hear Case 18-01 regarding a Petition of Appeal that was filed by L & L Real Estate Enterprises, LLC for a special exception to change the existing non-conforming use of the feed mill at 418 Jonestown Road to another non-conforming use which would be a daycare.  The Special Exception was granted as submitted by the applicant.  

The enforcement issues were reported as follows:
Mease Motors Lighting Issue


There has been no contact with anyone from Mease Motors during the past month. 

Bomgardner Property


The second car has been removed Ned Bomgardner’s property.

Tenant in Trailer Park Renting out Shed for Living Quarters


Last month it was reported that a tenant in the trailer park located on Racehorse Drive (partially in East Hanover Twp.) was previously renting out her shed to a man as living quarters. (No one is living there now).   I contacted the Scott Reider, the trailer park owner to notify him of the issue, and he assured me that he knew nothing about it but will make sure it will not ever happen again.  Dennis Firestone stated that he thought the trailer park was in East Hanover Township and will check with the County to verify the correct municipality. 

Krause also reported that at last month’s meeting she was instructed to check out the possible unsafe structure located at 40 White Tail Lane.  She said the old house that was discussed needs painted and is unsightly and there is a tree that fell down laying in front of it, but it does not look like there is any structural damage when looking at it from the outside. The property itself, has rubbish, tires, and all kinds of miscellaneous items randomly thrown throughout the 10-acre parcel that should be cleaned up to bring the property into compliance. The neighboring property located at 47 White Tail Lane is in the same condition and should be also be required to be cleaned up to bring the property into compliance.   The Board agreed that the Zoning Officer should contact the property owners regarding the violations on their property.  
ROAD FOREMAN REPORT


Sam Yeagley of the Road Crew said that some residents complained about not being notified when the streets were going to be swept and asked if the Board would have any objections to him setting up a Facebook Page for the Township.  Dennis Firestone commented that cards were sent out to the property owners prior to the street sweeping and said once the Brent McFeaters, the Township Manger is situated, it’s something he can look into providing.  


Gary Longenecker noted that shortly after the tire collection someone through ten tires along Bohns Land and also down the bank at Fort Swatara Road


Kerry McCrary stated that they received six signs that say “Fresh Oil & Chip” which will be posted when they are oiling and chipping the roads.   
ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 
1. Street Occupancy / Driveway Permits:  Due to expected delays at PADEP in approving the change in street crossing installation method, the recently amended Street Occupancy Permits for all the Williams-Atlantic-Sunrise Pipeline’s crossings using jack and bore installation method were rescinded, except for the Calvary Road (south) crossing which is a hybrid jack and bore/open cut installation.  The originally approved permits specifying open cut installation were reinstated on April 26, 2018 and extended for an additional 6 months.  A one-year extension was also approved for all project-related driveway permits since the original permits were due to expire this month.
2. Cavalry Road.  No new updates.  As reported last month, Williams/Transco will continue to reimburse the Township for road maintenance, including base repairs per the executed Road Use Agreement.  Williams/Transco has also tentatively agreed to improve the road with an oil & chip surface from Bordnersville Road southwest to a point approximately 600’ past Dresch’s driveway upon completion of the pipeline construction.

3. Logistics Park, Phase II.  Site work construction continues.

4. 70 Bordnersville Road – Preliminary/Final Subdivision and Land Development Plan.  Site work construction continues.  SWM facilities are completed except for infiltration bed located at the north side of the building which we understand being re-designed due to address water quality issues.

5. Holiday Inn Express (81 Room Hotel) Lickdale.  The plan was conditionally approved at the October 2017 Board of Supervisors’ pending NPDES permit approval, PennDOT HOP approval and posting of the letter of credit.  The Lebanon County Conservation District (LCCD) approved the NPDES General Permit on February 5, 2018.  The Township is still awaiting confirmation of the PennDOT HOP approval and the letter of credit.  Excavation work, which is allowed under the approved NPDES permit, has commenced.  However, no construction associated with the hotel structure, including foundation work, is permitted until the Subdivision and Land Development Plan is signed and recorded.  

6. Green Point School Road Bridge.  The Geotechnical Investigation Report was received today from F.T. Kitlinski & Associates.  Design of the bridge plate superstructure, endwalls and footers can now commence.  We will also begin preparation of the GP-11 general permit application for submission to DEP.

7. Old Forge Rd./Fisher Ave./I-81 NB Ramp Intersection.  HRG was authorized to update traffic counts and prepare a Traffic Signal Permit application to PennDOT which would authorize adjustments to signal timings and turn lane markings.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – ATTY. PAUL BAMETZREIDER

MOTION TO HIRE TOWNSHIP MANAGER


Atty. Bametzreider noted that the April meeting minutes are not indicating that a motion was made to hire Brent McFeaters as the Township Manager and said for the purposes of the minutes, he recommends the Board make a motion to hire Brent, retroactive to his start state of May 1, 2018.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to hire Brent McFeaters as Township Manager retroactive as of May 1, 2018.  All approved.  

ZONING ORDINANCE AMENDMENT REGARDING INTENSIVE ANIMAL HUSBANDRY

Atty. Bametzreider explained to the Board that he had previously sent the Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment regarding Intensive Animal Husbandry to Lebanon County Planning and to the Union Township Planning Commission for comments.  Liz Krause noted that the Planning Commission reviewed the Ordinance at their April meeting and recommends the Board adopt it.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize Atty. Bametzreider to advertise the Public Hearing for the June meeting for the text amendment regarding Intensive Animal Husbandry.  All approved.  
STICKLER &WALMER PETITION TO REZONE 


Atty. Bametzreider said the Township had previously received the Petition that was filed to rezone 196 Bordernsville Road to Industrial Zoning, and at this time the Board could entertain a motion to move forward with holding a Hearing for the Rezoning of the property, if they so desired.   Atty. Michael Grab, who represents the owners of 196 Bordnersville Road presented the Board with a list of the adjoining residential property owners who were in support of the Rezoning Petition. He said unfortunately the Planning Commission declined to recommend approval of the Rezoning Petition, but he noted that they did not recommend denial of the rezoning and passed the decision back to the Board. Atty. Grab said he feels the proposal makes perfect sense in terms of where the property is situated and the current development in the area.  


He noted that Williams Pipeline transects this property and one of the concerns the Planning Commission had as to why there isn’t a specific development plan for this property before it is rezoned.   Atty. Grab explained that there is some likelihood that the pipeline would have to be relocated, so the chronology of the petition is a different from other rezoning petitions because normally the developers have a much greater ability to potentially relocate the pipeline once the property is zoned Industrial.  Dennis Firestone asked if Williams would consider relocating the pipeline for a developer, why don’t they just relocate it now.  Atty. Grab said that the pipeline design is already in place and the easement already exists.  In order to move forward to develop the property, they must reverse the usual order, to rezone first, which would give the developer some ammunition they need in order to relocate the pipeline.  Dennis Firestone commented that he thinks if the developer wants to develop the land, he should take care of those issues prior to coming to the Township.  Atty. Grab asked the Board to at least schedule a Hearing allow them present formal information at the Hearing.  Laura Stickler, wife of Eric Stickler, the petitioner commented that her grandmother-in-law and great grandmother-in law currently live on the property and are in favor of the rezoning as they want to protect their assets due to all the warehouses in the area.  

Atty. Bametzreider said the Public Hearing would be the next step under the Municipal Planning Code, and the Board can decide whatever they want after the Hearing is held. A discussion was held regarding sending notices of the Hearing to the property owners on Bordnersville Road and also the Fisher Avenue properties near the intersection of Bordnersville Road, so the residents could voice their opinions at the Hearing.  After a lengthy discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize Atty. Bametzreider to take the necessary steps to advertise the Hearing for Rezoning 196 Bordnersville Road at the June meeting.  All approved.  
WEIRICH LANE


Atty. Bametzreider stated that the Weirich Lane abandonment has been recorded at the Courthouse and Weirich Lane is no longer a Township Road, noting that Chris Boltz should be billed for half the legal fees in the amount of $250.00.  

NEW BUSINESS

MOTION TO ACCEPT $3,099.00 LIQUID FUELS MONEY FROM LEBANON COUNTY PENN DOT


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to accept $3,099.00 from Lebanon County Penn Dot for Liquid Fuels money.  All approved.

REED’S LOCKSMITH QUOTE OF $915.75 FOR KEYPAD FOR GARAGE ENTRANCE.  


Dennis Firestone said that the locks have been changed on the building and the Board is planning on having a keypad installed at the garage entrance, noting that Reed’s Locksmith provided a quote of $915.75.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize the installation of the keypad by Reed’s Locksmith.  All approved.  

GREATER LEBANON REFUSE AUTHORITY – RECYCLING AWARD PRESENTATION


Dennis Firestone announced that Gary Longenecker attended the Greater Lebanon Refuse Authority’s Awards Ceremony and accepted the recycling award on behalf of Union Township.
EXECUTIVE IMAGE QUOTE OF $400.00 FOR PRINTER & INSTALLATION IN TOWNSHIP MANAGER’S OFFICE

Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize the purchase and installation of the printer for the Township Manager’s Office from Executive Image in the amount of $400.00.  All approved.  


KEITH KILGORE’S LETTER REGARDING ZONING HEARING BOARD MEMBER


Dennis Firestone announced that there is a vacancy on the Zoning Hearing Board due to the fact that Herb Eckert, an employee of the Township cannot be on the Board.
OLD BUSINESS

MJR EQUIPEMENT QUOTE OF $9,820.00 FOR MONROE 11 FT. DUAL MOUSE EAR PLOW


Kerry McCrary commented that the existing plow which is too heavy could be sold for $4,000.00 to $6,000.00 but noted that if the new plow is not ordered now, it won’t be delivered to the Township until January.  Dennis Firestone remarked that some of the funds that were received from the Pipeline for the Calvary Road repair could supplement the purchase of the lighter plow.  After a brief discussion, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize the purchase of the plow in the amount of $9,820.00 from MJR Equipment.  All approved.  
GENERATOR QUOTES


Kerry McCrary explained that last month the Township received the following quotes for a generator for the Township Building:

1.  DynaTech – Residential Option - $10,280.00 – Briggs & Stratton: 071057; 400 Amps;120/240 Volts; Two Pole; NEMA 3R – (6 Year Standby Warranty) Commercial Option - $22,880 (installed)  

2. Powerton Generators - $9,530.00 – Generac 7043 – 22kW Air Cooled Generator System, 120/240V 1PH 3600RPM (5 Year Limited Warranty)

A discussion was held regarding whether or not a generator would ever be needed, but no action was taken, and the generator discussion was tabled.  

CALVARY ROAD REPAIR


Kerry McCrary stated that the work on Calvary Road is completed and the road will be regraded and oiled and chipped after the Pipeline work is completed.  
LEBANON VALLEY CONSERVANCY WILL ATTEND THE JUNE MEETING


Larry Herr commented that he will be attending next month’s Board meeting along with a representative from the Conservancy.   
BILLS


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the amount of $85,349.95 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels, Street Light & Payroll Funds.  All approved.  

DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

Wednesday, June 6, 2018  -  7:00 PM  

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, June 13, 2018  -  6:30 PM

DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, June 13, 2018  -  7:00 PM

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 8:16 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth Krause
Recording Secretary

